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Hello,

I am thrilled to learn that there is an agenda item tomorrow to discuss a one time grant for the local diaper bank. I
how I’'m not too late to urge you to support this great organization!

I have been financially supporting the Conejo Community Outreach Diaper Bank for about two years because of the
myriad of families they have been able to help by providing diapers and wipes.

The organization is 100% volunteer-run, provides 25-30k diapers each month, and is non discriminatory about
which families are served. If there’s a need that can be fulfilled, they do it!

I fully support the $40k grant over the next 4 years so they can continue to expand and help even more families.
Thanks again for considering this worthy cause.

Deidre Parmenter
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